
September 16,2012
Town Hall
6:55 pm
Community for Interfaith Celebration

Attendance: Kayla Perez, Kathleen Peppard, Eve Fagergren, Betty Hauser, Dick 
Hauser, Kathy Pruitt, Jonnel Anderson, Nika Keller, Scott Bishop

Kathy Pruitt, Town Hall facilitator, called the meeting to order.
Jonnel Anderson, Town Hall Recorder summarized the minutes from the June 3, 
2012 Town Hall. The minutes were approved.

Town Hall discussed distribution of the minutes to all of CIC. It was determined 
that Scott would post them on CIC web site and those who wished could open 
them from there.  Those without email will be notified that they may call the 
office and if they wish, minutes will be copied and sent or they can be picked 
up at CIC on Sunday.

Kathleen presented Lay Minister’s Report to Town Hall.  Her sabbatical had many 
pleasures and only a few disappointments.  Many rose to the challenge of covering 
her many tasks while she was gone. Town Hall discussed the cost of Ft Flagler and 
approved one time spending up to $200 to subsidize all campers for the cost 
above $13.00 per person per night. Further discussion will be had on whether 
we use the surplus in the Ft Flagler account for this subsidy each retreat or 
continue to use it for full or partial camperships as requested by the camper. It 
was suggested that Steering Circle provide other options and recommendation 
to Town Hall.

Nika Keller reported that the Elementary Sunday School is going well with parents 
already engaged and curriculum ready.  A hiring committee made up of Nika, Annie 
Hankins and Penny Purkerson are addressing the issues related to a new elementary 
school teacher and have one candidate and one who is interested.  

The Youth Sunday School is not yet as far along, but parents and youth will meet 
together to discuss the year and plan for the future. 

Discussion about supporting and supervising our employees, steering circle’s 
interface with CIC and Town Hall and the needs of our youth, parents and teachers 
continues.   Steering Circle will meet to discuss this in the near future. 
Discussion about how our teachers are our employees and that personnel 
relationship is different than it was when parents were in the classroom.

Evie shared that budget is on schedule and no problems seen on the horizon for the 
end of the year fulfillment of pledges or unexpected expenditures.



The Fruit Sale was discussed. Kathleen announced that Nika Keller will manage the 
revenue and sale orders. The agenda for the next Town Hall on October 14, 2012 is  
Fruit Sale beneficiary selection by CIC . There is a need for committed sellers and 
deliverers. Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm

Jonnel Anderson
Town Hall Recorder


